
Town of Jump River regular board meeting was called to order at 6:45pm on December 14 th.  Board 
members present were Myron, Gary, Patti, Karen and Denise along with Scot Zillmer from Zillmer 
Midwest Assessment.

Agenda was approved as presented by Patti with a 2nd by Myron

Secretaries’ report was read and approved as presented by Patti with a 2nd by Gary.

Treasurers’ report-Beginning balance was $62,796.47 with deposits of $247219.49 and bills of 
$220,010.09 leaving an ending balance of $90,005.87. Treasurers’ report was approved by Patti with a 
2nd by Gary.

Approved and paid bills.

Assessors Proposals

We were presented with 3 proposals.  Scott Zillmer was present with his proposal.  We went through all 
proposals it was decided by the board that we were going to award the assessor position to Zillmer 
Midstate Assessment LLC.  Scott will work with the board on getting any paperwork filed that needs to 
be completed along with help on trying to obtain all documents and records from previous assessors 
family.

Supervisors Report

Patti reported on the Towns Association meeting.  She and Myron attended in Medford.  A discussion on
broadband/internet was had.  

Roadwork

1.  A resident on Venus road called regarding gravel on their road.  Gravel has been added it has 
also been graded.

2. Signs have been put up and Myron fixed the one on Cougar and Spur.

Residence Concerns-NA

Correspondence

1. Denise received an email from Lynn with the Town of McKinley and they are questioning how 
maintenance is split on Bridge Drive.  It is the boards understanding that the Town of Jump River
takes care of the 2 miles in the middle of the road and McKinley takes care of the 1 end miles.  
Any major repairs are split between both townships.  Denise will get in touch with Steve and let 
him know this.  A document will also be written up regarding this so that we have something in 
both townships files.

Old Business

1.  Buckhorn has been completed and we just waiting on the refund now.

New Business

1.  2021 Caucus was set for January 18th at 7pm



2. A letter will be sent to the State Trust Fund requesting an early payment of $155,000 to be sent 
to them in February versus March.

Next meeting was set for January 11th.


